
 
 
 
 

TO: MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL

FROM: RYAN THOMPSON, WATER SUPERINTENDENT 

RE: SECOND READING ORDINANCE 24-19: AN ORDINANCE 
AMENDING CHAPTER 171 OF THE CODE OF 
ORDINANCES OF THE TOWN OF FRISCO, COLORADO, 
CONCERNING WATER, BY AMENDING ARTICLE V 
THEREOF, CONCERNING WATER CONSERVATION, TO 
STANDARDIZE RESTRICTIONS CONCERNING THE 
WATER OR IRRIGATION OF LAWS AND OTHER AREAS 
OF LAND

DATE: DECEMBER 10, 2024 
 

Summary & Background: 

Ordinance 24-19 had the first reading take place on November 12, 2024 for the Frisco Town 
Council. There have been no changes made to this ordinance in preparation for the second reading 
set to take place December 10, 2024. As a brief summary, Ordinance 24-19 is put forth to fix an 
administrative error that occurred in the final copy of Ordinance 24-07. The administrative error 
occurred when a typo mislabeled the Unified Watering Schedule using the term “Odd” when 
referencing property address’s and should be changed to “Even”. Additionally, the same typo 
occurred in the final draft using the term “Even” that needs to be changed using the term “Odd”. 
This change is proposed to align with County wide watering restrictions.

Analysis: 
This correction is necessary to align with the County wide irrigation restriction schedule.

Financial Impact: 
None at this time.
 
Environmental Sustainability: 
This correction would promote environmental sustainability by improving water conservation 
guidance, administration, and compliance.  



 
Alignment with Strategic Plan: 
The 2024-2028 Frisco Strategic Plan includes the strategic objective, “Provide progress-driven 
Quality Core Services.” Within this objective, one key pillar is environmental stewardship and 
climate change, which emphasizes the commitment to protecting the environment and taking 
proactive steps to mitigate the effects of climate change.
 
The proposed correction would improve stewardship of the Town’s water resources and is 
consistent with the Strategic Plan and the Town Council’s goals for promoting sustainability.  

Staff Recommendation: 
Staff recommends Council approve Ordinance 24-19.
 
Reviews and Approvals:   
Tom Fisher, Town Manager 
Diane McBride, Assistant Town Manager 
Chris McGinnis, Town Engineer & Public Works Director 
 
Attachments: 
Attachment 1 – Ordinance 24-19 


